ENVIRONMENT AND PUBLIC WORKS FOREIGN RELATIONS VETERANS' AFFAIRS

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

June 7, 2006

Dear Mr. Hernandez:

Thank you for your recent correspondence to U.S. Senator Barack Obama's Chicago office. Unfortunately such matters are not handled through federal offices. The Hired Truck Program is a City of Chicago, Office of Budget and Management Program, please contact that office for further assistance and/or information.

If our office can be of assistance with any other matters of federal concern, please do not hesitate to contact us again at (312-886-3506).

Sincerely, Jan Curil-L

Joan Currie-Leonard Special Assistant

Office of U. S. Senator Barack Obama John C. Kluczynski Federal Building 230 South Dearborn, Suite: 3900

Chicago, Illinois 60604